
Fall Update from Operations 

 

Irrigation: 

The irrigation system is currently off due to a break underneath the 

irrigation building. Special equipment is needed to excavate under the 

building to find where the leak is coming from. Operations is hoping to 

have the system running before freezing temperatures set in. 

Operations will shut down the system once overnight temperatures 

reach  -5 or over night temperatures stay below freezing. A notification 

will be sent out once we find if the break can be repaired this season or 

not.  

 

Seasonal Residents: 

If you are needing your potable water system turned off for the winter, 

please contact Fred Fehr @ 306-492-7922. Operations will pull all 

outside meters and meters that are in green boxes when temperatures 

drop to the -5 or temperatures stay below freezing for a consistent 

number of days. Otherwise, operations will pull all meters after the 

October long weekend. If you wish your meter to stay in after this 

point, it is the responsibility of the resident to contact Operations staff 

to take your meter out and turn your water off. If your meter is inside 

your dwelling or in a crawl space, it is the responsibility of the resident 

to contact Operations or the Village Office to set up a time for the 

Operations staff to enter the property and assist in having the water 

turned off. 

 



                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Fiber Optics: 

The main line through Shields is now underway. Expect disruptions 

along alley way’s and road way’s. There will be areas along road 

allowance that will be dug up to facilitate fiber infrastructure. A small 

box will be placed in the ground at every second house. This box will be 

the feed to the properties. Each box will feed two properties. Please 

respect all markers along property boundaries as pulling them out will 

delay the project.   

 

Golf Course: 

The golf course will be closing October 14th or 15th depending on the 

wind. Even though tarps are not on the greens please stay off as they 

need to be sprayed to help resist disease over the winter. Please do not 

go on the greens during and after these dates. 

 

Winter Road Preparations: 

Winter will be coming and with it snow clearing on roads and alley’s. 

Please assure both garbage and recycle bins are pulled off road 

allowance to assist in snow clearing. Please assure that all personal 

trailers and personal property is not stored on road allowance as this to 

can interfere in road clearing and runs the risk in damaging your 

property as well as snow clearing equipment. 

 

Thank You, 

Operations Staff 


